XXVI. Of Missions
I believe that the sending forth of missionaries is an
imperative set forth by the Lord Jesus Christ that cannot be
set aside or ignored by the true New Testament church. The
Lord’s churches are not at liberty to determine whether they
will have missions, but are plainly commanded to send forth
those individuals who are called of the Holy Ghost to preach
the gospel to every person and establish New Testament
churches. Moreover, the Lord’s churches are not at liberty to
determine the field of calling or duration of any particular
mission by any means other than the clear leading of the Holy
Ghost, which will be fully consistent with the Scripture. I
believe the Lord set the pattern for evangelism, and for
teaching of the Scripture to the end of establishing local,
visible, unaffiliated New Testament churches that are fully
grounded in Scripture. I believe the purpose and goal of this
work is the salvation of the souls of men and their growth in
Christ, that they may carry the gospel of Christ to others.
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Scriptures:
For there is no difference between the Jew and the Greek: for
the same Lord over all is rich unto all that call upon him.
For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be
saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not
believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have
not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how
shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How
beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of

peace, and bring glad tidings of good things! (Romans
10:12-15)
Now after that John was put in prison, Jesus came into
Galilee, preaching the gospel of the kingdom of God, And
saying, The time is fulfilled, and the kingdom of God is at
hand: repent ye, and believe the gospel. (Mark 1:14-15)
And again he entered into Capernaum after some days; and it
was noised that he was in the house. And straightway many were
gathered together, insomuch that there was no room to receive
them, no, not so much as about the door: and he preached the
word unto them. (Mark 2:1-2)
And he arose from thence, and cometh into the coasts of Judaea
by the farther side of Jordan: and the people resort unto him
again; and, as he was wont, he taught them again. (Mark 10:1)
And it came to pass, that on one of those days, as he taught
the people in the temple, and preached the gospel, the chief
priests and the scribes came upon him with the elders, And
spake unto him, saying, Tell us, by what authority doest thou
these things? or who is he that gave thee this authority?
(Luke 20:1-2)
Then the eleven disciples went away into Galilee, into a
mountain where Jesus had appointed them. And when they saw
him, they worshipped him: but some doubted. And Jesus came and
spake unto them, saying, All power is given unto me in heaven
and in earth. Go ye therefore, and teach all nations,
baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and
of the Holy Ghost: Teaching them to observe all things
whatsoever I have commanded you: and, lo, I am with you alway,
even unto the end of the world. Amen. (Matthew 28:16-20)
And he said unto them, Go ye into all the world, and preach
the gospel to every creature. He that believeth and is
baptized shall be saved; but he that believeth not shall be
damned. (Mark 16:15-16)

Then opened he their understanding, that they might understand
the scriptures, And said unto them, Thus it is written, and
thus it behoved Christ to suffer, and to rise from the dead
the third day: And that repentance and remission of sins
should be preached in his name among all nations, beginning at
Jerusalem. And ye are witnesses of these things. (Luke
24:45-48)
Sanctify them through thy truth: thy word is truth. As thou
hast sent me into the world, even so have I also sent them
into the world. And for their sakes I sanctify myself, that
they also might be sanctified through the truth. (John
17:17-19)
But ye shall receive power, after that the Holy Ghost is come
upon you: and ye shall be witnesses unto me both in Jerusalem,
and in all Judaea, and in Samaria, and unto the uttermost part
of the earth. (Acts 1:8)
Therefore they that were scattered abroad went every where
preaching the word. Then Philip went down to the city of
Samaria, and preached Christ unto them. (Acts 8:4-5)
Now when the apostles which were at Jerusalem heard that
Samaria had received the word of God, they sent unto them
Peter and John: Who, when they were come down, prayed for
them, that they might receive the Holy Ghost: (For as yet he
was fallen upon none of them: only they were baptized in the
name of the Lord Jesus.) Then laid they their hands on them,
and they received the Holy Ghost. (Acts 8:14-17)
And the angel of the Lord spake unto Philip, saying, Arise,
and go toward the south unto the way that goeth down from
Jerusalem unto Gaza, which is desert. And he arose and went:
and, behold, a man of Ethiopia, an eunuch of great authority
under Candace queen of the Ethiopians, who had the charge of
all her treasure, and had come to Jerusalem for to worship,
Was returning, and sitting in his chariot read Esaias the

prophet. Then the Spirit said unto Philip, Go near, and join
thyself to this chariot. And Philip ran thither to him, and
heard him read the prophet Esaias, and said, Understandest
thou what thou readest? And he said, How can I, except some
man should guide me? And he desired Philip that he would come
up and sit with him. The place of the scripture which he read
was this, He was led as a sheep to the slaughter; and like a
lamb dumb before his shearer, so opened he not his mouth: In
his humiliation his judgment was taken away: and who shall
declare his generation? for his life is taken from the earth.
And the eunuch answered Philip, and said, I pray thee, of whom
speaketh the prophet this? of himself, or of some other man?
Then Philip opened his mouth, and began at the same scripture,
and preached unto him Jesus. (Acts 8:26-35)
Now they which were scattered abroad upon the persecution that
arose about Stephen travelled as far as Phenice, and Cyprus,
and Antioch, preaching the word to none but unto the Jews
only. And some of them were men of Cyprus and Cyrene, which,
when they were come to Antioch, spake unto the Grecians,
preaching the Lord Jesus. And the hand of the Lord was with
them: and a great number believed, and turned unto the Lord.
Then tidings of these things came unto the ears of the church
which was in Jerusalem: and they sent forth Barnabas, that he
should go as far as Antioch. Who, when he came, and had seen
the grace of God, was glad, and exhorted them all, that with
purpose of heart they would cleave unto the Lord. For he was a
good man, and full of the Holy Ghost and of faith: and much
people was added unto the Lord. Then departed Barnabas to
Tarsus, for to seek Saul: And when he had found him, he
brought him unto Antioch. And it came to pass, that a whole
year they assembled themselves with the church, and taught
much people. And the disciples were called Christians first in
Antioch. (Acts 11:19-26)
Now there were in the church that was at Antioch certain
prophets and teachers; as Barnabas, and Simeon that was called

Niger, and Lucius of Cyrene, and Manaen, which had been
brought up with Herod the tetrarch, and Saul. As they
ministered to the Lord, and fasted, the Holy Ghost said,
Separate me Barnabas and Saul for the work whereunto I have
called them. And when they had fasted and prayed, and laid
their hands on them, they sent them away. So they, being sent
forth by the Holy Ghost, departed unto Seleucia; and from
thence they sailed to Cyprus. (Acts 13:1-4)
And when they had preached the gospel to that city, and had
taught many, they returned again to Lystra, and to Iconium,
and Antioch, Confirming the souls of the disciples, and
exhorting them to continue in the faith, and that we must
through much tribulation enter into the kingdom of God. And
when they had ordained them elders in every church, and had
prayed with fasting, they commended them to the Lord, on whom
they believed. And after they had passed throughout Pisidia,
they came to Pamphylia. And when they had preached the word in
Perga, they went down into Attalia: And thence sailed to
Antioch, from whence they had been recommended to the grace of
God for the work which they fulfilled. And when they were
come, and had gathered the church together, they rehearsed all
that God had done with them, and how he had opened the door of
faith unto the Gentiles. (Acts 14:21-27)
Paul also and Barnabas continued in Antioch, teaching
preaching the word of the Lord, with many others also.
some days after Paul said unto Barnabas, Let us go again
visit our brethren in every city where we have preached
word of the Lord, and see how they do. (Acts 15:35-36)
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Now when they had gone throughout Phrygia and the region of
Galatia, and were forbidden of the Holy Ghost to preach the
word in Asia, After they were come to Mysia, they assayed to
go into Bithynia: but the Spirit suffered them not. And they
passing by Mysia came down to Troas. And a vision appeared to
Paul in the night; There stood a man of Macedonia, and prayed
him, saying, Come over into Macedonia, and help us. And after

he had seen the vision, immediately we endeavoured to go into
Macedonia, assuredly gathering that the Lord had called us for
to preach the gospel unto them. Therefore loosing from Troas,
we came with a straight course to Samothracia, and the next
day to Neapolis; And from thence to Philippi, which is the
chief city of that part of Macedonia, and a colony: and we
were in that city abiding certain days. (Acts 16:6-12)

A Missionary’s Journey
This is a guest article from Bro. Roger Jewell, missionary to
the Dominican Republic. Roger Jewell’s sending church is
Tabernacle Baptist Church of Lebanon, Missouri. Faith Baptist
Church of Spokane is one of his supporting churches.
A Missionary’s Journey
I had a dream last night, that I was on a journey. I didn’t
have the ability to make the trip on my own since I didn’t
have a vehicle or the money to do so. I did, however, have
some supporting pastors and friends that were going my way and
helped me get started on the trip. Along the way, the person I
was riding with, although the fellowship was wonderful, wanted
to stop and enjoy some of the local sites.
I, however, could not stop, since I was headed back to the
mission field. It was then that I saw a pastor-friend of mine
and his wife who were going my way. I could ride with them the
rest of the way while, while the man I was travelling with
spent some time in the city we were in. I saw God’s hand each
step of the journey, providing for my needs so that I could
get back to Barahona, Dominican Republic.
While making this part of the journey, my Pastor friend’s wife

asked me where Barahona was. I explained it to her, and she
told me that she didn’t think very many people knew where it
was, or knew the people we were ministering to. She told me
that I should ask my supporting churches and pastors if they
could find Barahona, or even the Dominican Republic on a map.
She thought that if they were burdened enough to pray for the
people of the Dominican Republic specifically, and support and
send a missionary to these people, that they should be able to
find the place on a map.
At that point, my first ride began to leave the parking lot I
was in. I was sad to see him leaving. At that moment I found
out that my pastor-friend wasn’t prepared to leave the city
right away either, but needed to spend a few days where we
were before moving on. I couldn’t wait, however. I needed to
continue my journey to get back home to my family and the work
I had to do. My heart sank as I saw one vehicle pulling away,
and know that the friend I thought would take me the rest of
the way wasn’t going to do so.
I had to get to my destination as soon as possible, but I
still had a long journey ahead of me. I decided to take a Grey
Hound bus the rest of the way. It wasn’t very comfortable and
the people I spoke with didn’t know the Lord or understand why
I was taking this journey. Many times it was cramped, and it
seemed to go much slower than I was travelling before. I then
realized how much I depend on our Pastors and our friends to
help us along the way. At this point I awoke and decided to
write down my dream before I forgot it.
We cannot do anything well without the help of our supporting
churches. As a missionary, we live completely by faith. Our
support comes in each month only by the grace of God. If a
church decides not to help us one month with their support
check, or by praying for us, we will feel the pinch. We have
begun a journey together, and I hope that we will finish it
together. There is a great work that needs to be done here in
the Dominican Republic, and around the world. The people here

are ignorant, for the most part, of the Word of God and of
salvation. They are wondering around as blind men. I know that
God has placed me here to help them see the truth, but it
seems, at times, like they prefer their blindness to perfect
sight.
It is hard work, and I get discouraged at times, but I know
that our supporting pastors and churches are praying for us.
We aren’t travelling alone, but have you to take the journey
with us. Please keep us in your prayers. I hope you will be
able to find where we live and minister on a map as easily as
you could find the state you are living in. There is no such
thing as a missionary that is all alone in the work. We are
all dependent upon the prayers, financial support and vision
of those who help us in our ministry. We are men and women of
faith who have stepped out on the end of a limb to do the work
of God in foreign fields because we know that you are holding
onto us, and will not allow us to fall to our hurt.
I walked into the living room of my house the other day to
find my 9 year old sitting on the couch with my wife. He had
tears in his eyes, and was telling my wife that he wants to
have friends that he can talk with (in his own language) and
play with. My heart broke for him, and for the rest of my
children, because I know they all want the same thing. I told
him that God has brought us here to help these people get
saved, and that he will learn Spanish well, and will have
friends here. I could see that my wife wanted to tell him the
same thing, but she knows that our 9 year old also has to
sacrifice what he “could have had” to be a missionary’s kid on
a foreign field.
We will be fine, but we cannot make the journey alone. We need
you to help us in the journey, in fellowship, in financial
support and most importantly, in prayer. The apostle Paul
wrote in Philippians chapter 4 verses 10-13, “But I rejoiced
in the Lord greatly, that now at the last your care of me hath
flourished again; wherein ye were also careful, but ye lacked

opportunity. Not that I speak in respect of want: for I have
learned, in whatsoever state I am, therewith to be content. I
know both how to be abased, and I know how to abound: every
where and in all things I am instructed both to be full and to
be hungry, both to abound and to suffer need. I can do all
things through Christ which strengtheneth me.”
We missionaries can do the work, but we can’t do it alone. We
need the power of God upon our lives and our ministry, and we
need good churches that will help us in the journey. May God
bless you for your faithfulness. Thank you for all of your
help in this great work that God has called us to. I hope we
will be travelling companions until we reach our Father’s
house, and can rest from our journey together.
Roger Jewell

